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CONWAY VILLAGE FIRE DISTRICT

COMMISSIONER'S MEETING
Monday, December 17, 2018 
Minutes
Commissioners present: Steve Bamsey, Michael Digregorio
Others present: Superintendent Gregg Quint, Amy Snow- Municipal Bookkeeper
Absent: Tom Buco
Public: None
Meeting was called to order at 4:22 p.m.

Discussion ensued around the meeting to be held at 5:00 p.m. on Wednesday the 19th at the North Conway Water Precinct, this being a joint meeting of both Boards to discuss the Inter-municipal Agreement (IMA) and what the NCWP is asking the CVFD to pay for in regard to their capital improvement project.
The opinion of Attorney Malia was discussed regarding the IMA between NCWP and the CVFD. His opinion was that the CVFD Commissioners do not have the authority to pay for anything other than wastewater related items per the IMA and the 2010 warrant article voted on by both legislative bodies. It was decided that this was the opinion of the CVFD Board as well and this will be what they will discuss with the NCWP Commissioners. The board stated it was responsible for the two screw presses (replacements of the 2 plate presses) which are used in the process of dewatering sewerage but not responsible for anything else that is used in the collection and processing of septage or anything that is an upgrade.
Ms. Snow asked Commissioner Bamsey to show her, on a map of Pequawket Park, where the vendors of the Farmers Market may set up. She printed off and filled out a Zoning Application to allow the Market to occur in the park. There is a $50.00 filing fee and discussion ensued regarding who should pay this. Ms. Snow relayed that she felt the Farmer’s Market people should pay for it.

Mr. Quint stated that the Ted Berry Company is showing up tonight to finish the work on the manholes; it might take them two nights. This is the finishing up of the lining project from earlier this year.

The next meetings will be 12/19/18 at 5:00 p.m. at the North Conway Water Precinct and 12/20/2018 at the CVFD Admin building at 4:15 p.m.
There being no other business to come before the board, the meeting adjourned without objection at 4:55 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted,

Amy Snow, Municipal Bookkeeper
Check future meeting minutes for any amendments or changes to these minutes.


